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Awhile after this a friend of mine invited me to his house and when I came to him, we ate and drank and talked. Then said he to me, 'O my friend,
hath there befallen thee in thy life aught of calamity?' 'Nay,' answered I; 'but tell me [first], hath there befallen thee aught?' ['Yes,'] answered he.
'Know that one day I espied a fair woman; so I followed her and invited her [to come home with me]. Quoth she, "I will not enter any one's house;
but come thou to my house, if thou wilt, and be it on such a day." Accordingly, on the appointed day, her messenger came to me, purposing to carry
me to her; so I arose and went with him, till we came to a handsome house and a great door. He opened the door and I entered, whereupon he
locked the door [behind me] and would have gone in, but I feared with an exceeding fear and foregoing him to the second door, whereby he would
have had me enter, locked it and cried out at him, saying, "By Allah, an thou open not to me, I will kill thee; for I am none of those whom thou
canst cozen!" Quoth he, "What deemest thou of cozenage?" And I said, "Verily, I am affrighted at the loneliness of the house and the lack of any at
the door thereof; for I see none appear." "O my lord," answered he, "this is a privy door." "Privy or public," answered I, "open to me.".10. Women's
Craft cxcv-cc.? ? ? ? ? How long will ye admonished be, without avail or heed? The shepherd still his flocks forbids, and they obey his rede..When
Er Razi heard this, he said, 'Yonder wittol lusteth after my wife; but I will do him a mischief.' Then he rushed in upon them, and when El Merouzi
saw him, he marvelled at him and said to him, 'How didst thou make thine escape?' So he told him the trick he had played and they abode talking of
that which they had collected from the folk [by way of alms], and indeed they had gotten great store of money. Then said El Merouzi, 'Verily, mine
absence hath been prolonged and fain would I return to my own country.' Quoth Er Rasi,' As thou wilt;' and the other said, 'Let us divide the money
we have gotten and do thou go with me to my country, so I may show thee my tricks and my fashions.' 'Come to-morrow,' replied Er Razi, 'and we
will divide the money.'.God, Of Trust in, i. 114..56. The Ruined Man who became Rich again through a Dream dcxliv.He gave not over going and
the journey was pleasant to him, till they came to a goodly land, abounding in birds and wild beasts, whereupon El Abbas started a gazelle and shot
it with an arrow. Then he dismounted and cutting its throat, said to his servant, "Alight thou and skin it and carry it to the water." Aamir answered
him [with "Hearkening and obedience"] and going down to the water, kindled a fire and roasted the gazelle's flesh. Then they ate their fill and
drank of the water, after which they mounted again and fared on diligently, and Aamir still unknowing whither El Abbas was minded to go. So he
said to him, "O my lord, I conjure thee by God the Great, wilt thou not tell me whither thou intendest?" El Abbas looked at him and made answer
with the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? la. The Disciple's Story dcccci.Beard of the old he-goat, the one-eyed, what shall be, ii. 231..IBN ES
SEMMAK AND ER RESHID. (161).? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.?THE FIFTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? g. The
Fuller and his Wife dcccxcvi.? ? ? ? ? If near and far thy toiling feet have trod the ways and thou Devils and Marids hast ensued nor wouldst be led
aright,.18. Ardeshir and Heyat en Nufous ccclxiv.66. El Mutelemmis and his Wife Umeimeh ccclxxxv.There was once a sage of the sages, who had
three sons and sons' sons, and when they waxed many and their posterity multiplied, there befell dissension between them. So he assembled them
and said to them, 'Be ye one hand (219) against other than you and despise (220) not [one another,] lest the folk despise you, and know that the like
of you is as the rope which the man cut, when it was single; then he doubled [it] and availed not to cut it; on this wise is division and union. And
beware lest ye seek help of others against yourselves (221) or ye will fall into perdition, for by whosesoever means ye attain your desire, (222) his
word (223) will have precedence of (224) your word. Now I have wealth which I will bury in a certain place, so it may be a store for you, against
the time of your need.'.? ? ? ? ? What is the pleasance of the world, except it be to see My lady's face, to drink of wine and ditties still to hear?.? ? ?
? ? Beauty her appanage is grown in its entirety, And for this cause all hearts must bow to her arbitrament..? ? ? ? ? c. The Jewish Physician's Story
cxxix.Queen Shuaaeh was moved to exceeding delight and emptying her cup, gave Tuhfeh an hundred thousand dinars. Then arose Iblis (may God
curse him!) and said, 'Verily, the dawn gleameth.' Whereupon the folk arose and disappeared, all of them, and there abode not one of them save
Tuhfeh, who went forth to the garden and entering the bath, made her ablutions and prayed that which had escaped her of prayers. Then she sat
down and when the sun rose, behold, there came up to her near an hundred thousand green birds; the branches of the trees were filled with their
multitudes and they warbled in various voices, whilst Tuhfeh marvelled at their fashion. Presently, up came eunuchs, bearing a throne of gold, set
with pearls and jewels and jacinths white and red and having four steps of gold, together with many carpets of silk and brocade and Egyptian cloth
of silk welted with gold. These latter they spread amiddleward the garden and setting up the throne thereon, perfumed the place with virgin musk
and aloes and ambergris..? ? ? ? ? Whose streams beneath the myrtle's shade and cassia's welled amain And birds made carol jubilant from every
blossomed spray..? ? ? ? ? To whom save thee shall I complain, of whom relief implore, Whose image came to visit me, what while in dreams I
lay?.(When Shehriyar heard this, he said in himself, 'By Allah, I have indeed been reckless in the slaying of women and girls, and praised be God
who hath occupied me with this damsel from the slaughter of souls, for that the slaughter of souls is a grave [matter!] By Allah, if Shah Bekht spare
the vizier, I will assuredly spare Shehrzad!' Then he gave ear to the story and heard her say to her sister:).Meanwhile, the king and queen abode in
the island, over against the old man and woman, and ate of the fruits that were in the island and drank of its waters, till, one day, as they sat, there
came a ship and moored to the side of the island, to fill up with water, whereupon they (63) looked at each other and spoke. The master of the ship
was a Magian and all that was therein, both men and goods, belonged to him, for that he was a merchant and went round about the world. Now
covetise deluded the old man, the owner of the island, and he went up [into the ship] and gave the Magian news of the king's wife, setting out to
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him her charms, till he made him yearn unto her and his soul prompted him to use treachery and practise upon her and take her from her hnsband.
So he sent to her, saying, 'With us in the ship is a woman with child, and we fear lest she be delivered this night. Hast thou skill in the delivering of
women?' And she answered, 'Yes.' Now it was the last of the day; so he sent to her to come up into the ship and deliver the woman, for that the
pangs of labour were come upon her; and he promised her clothes and spending-money. Accordingly, she embarked in all assurance, with a heart at
ease for herself, and transported her gear to the ship; but no sooner was she come thither than the anchors were weighed and the canvas spread and
the ship set sail..? ? ? ? ? w. The Sharper and the Merchants dccccxv.Journeyman and the Girl, The, ii. 17..26. The City of Lebtait cclxxii.Ten
Viziers, The, i. 61.Presently, up came a horseman in quest of water, so he might water his horse. He saw the woman and she was pleasing in his
sight; so he said to her, 'Arise, mount with me and I will take thee to wife and entreat thee kindly.' Quoth she, 'Spare me, so may God spare thee!
Indeed, I have a husband.' But he drew his sword and said to her, 'An thou obey me not, I will smite thee and kill thee.' When she saw his malice,
she wrote on the ground in the sand with her finger, saying, 'O Abou Sabir, thou hast not ceased to be patient, till thy wealth is gone from thee and
thy children and [now] thy wife, who was more precious in thy sight than everything and than all thy wealth, and indeed thou abidest in thy sorrow
all thy life long, so thou mayst see what thy patience will profit thee.' Then the horseman took her, and setting her behind him, went his way..When
she had made an end of her song and laid down the lute, Ishac looked fixedly on her, then took her hand and offered to kiss it; but she snatched it
from him and said to him, 'Allah, O my lord, do not that!' Quoth he, 'Be silent. By Allah, I had said that there was not in the world the like of me;
but now I have found my dinar (180) in the craft but a danic, (181) "for thou art, beyond comparison or approximation or reckoning, more excellent
of skill than I! This very day will I carry thee up to the Commander of the Faithful Haroun er Reshid, and whenas his glance lighteth on thee, thou
wilt become a princess of womankind. So, Allah, Allah upon thee, O my lady, whenas thou becomest of the household of the Commander of the
Faithful, do not thou forget me!' And she replied, saying, 'Allah, O my lord, thou art the source of my fortunes and in thee is my heart fortified.' So
he took her hand and made a covenant with her of this and she swore to him that she would not forget him..Jesus, The Three Men and our Lord, i.
282..Presently, El Abbas cried out at Hudheifeh a cry that astonied him and dealt him a blow, saying, "Take this from the hand of a champion who
feareth not the like of thee." Hudheifeh met the stroke with his shield, thinking to ward it off from him; but the sword shore the target in sunder and
descending upon his shoulder, came forth gleaming from the tendons of his throat and severed his arm at the armpit; whereupon he fell down,
wallowing in his blood, and El Abbas turned upon his host; nor had the sun departed the pavilion of the heavens ere Hudheifeh's army was in full
flight before El Abbas and the saddles were empty of men. Quoth Saad, "By the virtue of the Chosen [Prophet], whom God bless and keep, I saw
El Abbas with the blood upon his saddle pads, [in gouts] like camels' livers, smiting with the sword right and left, till he scattered them abroad in
every mountain-pass and desert; and when he turned [back to the camp], the men of Baghdad were fearful of him."."When I returned from my fifth
voyage, I gave myself up to eating and drinking and passed my time in solace and delight and forgot that which I had suffered of stresses and
afflictions, nor was it long before the thought of travel again presented itself to my mind and my soul hankered after the sea. So I brought out the
goods and binding up the bales, departed from Baghdad, [intending] for certain of the lands, and came to the sea-coast, where I embarked in a stout
ship, in company with a number of other merchants of like mind with myself, and we [set out and] sailed till we came among certain distant islands
and found ourselves in difficult and dangerous case..When the king heard this, his mind was occupied [with the story he had heard and that which
the vizier promised him], and he bade the latter depart to his own house..She passed the night in his lodging and when she arose in the morning, she
said to him, "O elder, may I not lack thy kind offices for the morning-meal! Go to the money-changer and fetch me from him the like of yesterday's
food." So he arose and betaking himself to the money-changer, acquainted him with that which she had bidden him. The money-changer brought
him all that she required and set it on the heads of porters; and the old man took them and returned with them to Sitt el Milah. So she sat down with
him and they ate their sufficiency, after which he removed the rest of the food. Then she took the fruits and the flowers and setting them over
against herself, wrought them into rings and knots and letters, whilst the old man looked on at a thing whose like he had never in his life seen and
rejoiced therein..Conclusion.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Chief of the New Cairo Police dciv.Then he folded the letter and committed it to the nurse and
gave her five hundred dinars, saying, "Accept this from me, for that indeed thou hast wearied thyself between us." "By Allah, O my lord,"
answered she, "my desire is to bring about union between you, though I lose that which my right hand possesseth." And he said, "May God the
Most High requite thee with good!" Then she carried the letter to Mariyeh and said to her, "Take this letter; belike it may be the end of the
correspondence." So she took it and breaking it open, read it, and when she had made an end of it, she turned to the nurse and said to her, "This
fellow putteth off lies upon me and avoucheth unto me that he hath cities and horsemen and footmen at his command and submitting to his
allegiance; and he seeketh of me that which he shall not obtain; for thou knowest, O nurse, that kings' sons have sought me in marriage, with
presents and rarities; but I have paid no heed unto aught of this; so how shall I accept of this fellow, who is the fool (90) of his time and possesseth
nought but two caskets of rubies, which he gave to my father, and indeed he hath taken up his abode in the house of El Ghitrif and abideth without
silver or gold? Wherefore, I conjure thee by Allah, O nurse, return to him and cut off his hope of me.".10. The Enchanted Horse ccxlir.To his
beloved one the lover's heart's inclined, iii. 22..81. The Foolish Schoolmaster dclxvi.? ? ? ? ? v. The Sharpers with the Money-Changer and the Ass
dccccxiv.So the wicked man attained that which he sought of the vizier and the case was prolonged till the affairs of the kingdom became
disordered, by dint of ill governance, and the most part of the king's empery fell away from him and he came nigh unto ruin. Therewithal he was
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certified of the loyalty of his [late] skilful vizier and the excellence of his governance and the justness of his judgment. So he sent after him and
brought him and the wicked man before him and summoning the grandees of his realm and the chiefs of his state to his presence, gave them leave
to talk and dispute and forbade the wicked man from that his lewd opinion. (80) Then arose that wise and skilful vizier and praised God the Most
High and lauded Him and glorified Him and hallowed Him and attested His unity and disputed with the wicked man and overcame him and put
him to silence; nor did he cease from him till he enforced him to make confession of repentance [and turning away] from that which he had
believed..3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad xxviii.EL MELIK EZ ZAHIR RUKNEDDIN BIBERS EL BUNDUCDARI AND THE
SIXTEEN OFFICERS OF POLICE. (83).? ? ? ? ? But on no wise was I affrayed nor turned from love of her; So let the railer rave of her henceforth
his heart's content..Then they displayed Dinarzad in a second and a third and a fourth dress and she came forward, as she were the rising sun, and
swayed coquettishly to and fro; and indeed she was even as saith the poet of her in the following verses:.When she had made an end of her song,
Sherareh was moved to exceeding delight and drinking off her cup, said to her, 'Well done, O gift of hearts!' Then she ordered her an hundred
dresses of brocade and an hundred thousand dinars and passed the cup to Queen Wekhimeh. Now she had in her hand somewhat of blood-red
anemone; so she took the cup from her sister and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing to me on this.' Quoth she, 'I hear and obey,' and
improvised the following verses:.When Tuhfeh heard this, she fell to weeping and wailing and said, 'By Allah, nought irketh me save separation
from my lord Er Reshid; but, when I am dead, let the world be ruined after me.' And she doubted not in herself but that she was lost without
recourse. Then Meimoun set forth with his army and departed in quest of the hosts [of the Jinn], leaving none in the palace save his daughter
Jemreh and Tuhfeh and an Afrit who was dear unto him. They fared on till they met with the army of Es Shisban; and when the two hosts came
face to face, they fell upon each other and fought a passing sore battle. After awhile, Es Shisban's troops began to give back, and when Meimoun
saw them do thus, he despised them and made sure of victory over them..Then Ishac seized upon her hand and carrying her into the house, said to
her, 'Take the lute and sing; for never saw I nor heard thy like in smiting upon the lute; no, not even myself!' 'O my lord,' answered she, 'thou
makest mock of me. Who am I that thou shouldst say all this to me? Indeed, this is but of thy kindness.' 'Nay, by Allah,' exclaimed he, 'I said but
the truth to thee and I am none of those on whom pretence imposeth. These three months hath nature not moved thee to take the lute and sing
thereto, and this is nought but an extraordinary thing. But all this cometh of strength in the craft and self-restraint.' Then he bade her sing; and she
said, 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and tightening its strings, smote thereon a number of airs, so that she confounded Ishac's wit
and he was like to fly for delight. Then she returned to the first mode and sang thereto the following verses:.Abbaside, Jaafer ben Yehya and
Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183..It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked in a ship and put out to sea, so he might fish; but the
wind blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any, and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts; and it
chanced that he landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime servant], was king. So he came in the night to the
gate of the latter's city and [finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place there..[Then they went up to the palace and] the
interpreter went in to Selma and said to her, 'O king of the age, here is an Indian woman, who cometh from the land of Hind, and she hath laid
hands on a young man, a servant, avouching that he is her husband, who hath been missing these two years, and she came not hither but on his
account, and indeed these many days she hath done almsdeeds [in the city]. And here is a man, a cook, who avoucheth that the young man is his
slave.' When the queen heard these words, her entrails quivered and she groaned from an aching heart and called to mind her brother and that which
had betided him. Then she bade those who were about her bring them before her, and when she saw them, she knew her brother and was like to cry
aloud; but her reason restrained her; yet could she not contain herself, but she must needs rise up and sit down. However, she enforced herself unto
patience and said to them, 'Let each of you acquaint me with his case.'.Quoth Ishac, 'Indeed, this was of thy fair fortune. By Allah, I know not that
which thou knowest in this craft!' Then he arose and going to a chest, brought out therefrom striped clothes of great price, netted with jewels and
great pearls, and said to her, 'In the name of God, don these, O my lady Tuhfeh.' So she arose and donned those clothes and veiled herself and went
up [with Ishac] to the palace of the Khalifate, where he made her stand without, whilst he himself went in to the Commander of the Faithful (with
whom was Jaafer the Barmecide) and kissing the earth before him, said to him, 'O Commander of the Faithful, I have brought thee a damsel, never
saw eyes her like for excellence in singing and touching the lute; and her name is Tuhfeh." (186) 'And where,' asked Er Reshed, 'is this Tuhfeh,
who hath not her like in the world?' Quoth Ishac, 'Yonder she stands, O Commander of the Faithful;' and he acquainted the Khalif with her case
from first to last. Then said Er Reshid, 'It is a marvel to hear thee praise a slave-girl after this fashion. Admit her, so we may see her, for that the
morning may not be hidden.'.? ? ? ? ? u. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old Child dccccxcviii.When El Melik ez Zahir heard Muineddin's
story, he marvelled thereat Then rose another officer and said, 'O lord, bear what befell me in bygone days..He [seated himself on the divan and]
leant upon a cushion, whilst she put out her hand to her veil and did it off. Then she put off her heavy outer clothes and discovered her charms,
whereupon he embraced her and kissed her and swived her; after which they washed and returned to their place and he said to her, 'Know that I
have little knowledge [of what goes on] in my house, for that I trust to my servant; so arise thou and see what the boy hath made ready in the
kitchen.' Accordingly, she arose and going down into the kitchen, saw cooking pots over the fire, wherein were all manner of dainty meats, and
manchet-bread and fresh almond-and-honey cakes. So she set bread on a dish and ladled out [what she would] from the pots and brought it to
him..Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, Sindbad the, iii. 199..There was once a king named Suleiman Shah, who was goodly of polity and judgment,
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and he had a brother who died and left a daughter. So Suleiman Shah reared her on the goodliest wise and the girl grew up, endowed with reason
and perfection, nor was there in her time a fairer than she. Now the king had two sons, one of whom he had appointed in himself that he would
marry her withal, and the other purposed in himself that he would take her. The elder son's name was Belehwan and that of the younger Melik
Shah, and the girl was called Shah Khatoun..A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on her, iii. 191..82. The Ignorant Man who set up for a
Schoolmaster dclxvii.113. Noureddin Ali and Sitt el Milah dcccclviii.59. El Mutelemmis and his Wife Umeimeh dcxlviii.14. Khelif the Fisherman
(227) cccxxi.Dethroned King whose Kingdom and Good were restored to him, The, i. 285..? ? ? ? ? bb. The King of Hind and his Visier
dccccxxviii.Now thieves had followed him, so they might rob him of his good, but availed not unto aught; wherefore he went up to the old woman
and kissed her head and exceeded in munificence to her. Then she [warned him of that which awaited strangers entering the town and] said to him,
'I like not this for thee and I fear mischief for thee from these questions that the vizier hath appointed for the confrontation of the ignorant.' And she
expounded to him the case according to its fashion. Then said she to him, 'But have no concern: only carry me with thee to thy lodging, and if he
question thee of aught, whilst I am with thee, I will expound the answers to thee.' Se he carried her with him to the city and established her in his
lodging and entreated her kindly..The Twenty-Second Night of the Month..So the notary went up to the lieutenant, who was among the witnesses,
and said "It is well. Is she not such an one whose marriage contract we drew up in such a place?" Then he betook himself to the woman's house and
cried out upon her; whereupon she brought him the [forged] contract and he took it and returned with it to the lieutenant of police. When the latter
had taken cognizance [of the document and professed himself satisfied, the assessor] said [to the notary,] "Go to our lord and master, the Cadi of
the Cadis, and acquaint him with that which befalleth his assessors." The notary rose to go, but the lieutenant of police feared [for himself] and was
profuse in beseeching the assessor and kissing his hands, till he forgave him; whereupon the lieutenant went away in the utterest of concern and
affright. On this wise the assessor ordered the case and carried out the forgery and feigned marriage with the woman; [and thus was calamity
warded off from him] by the excellence of his contrivance." (121).? ? ? ? ? a. The First Calender's Story xxxix.Love to its victim clings without
relent, and he Of torments and unease complaineth evermore..? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the Bathkeeper's Wife dcccclxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? b. The
Singer and the Druggist dccclxxxviii.A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare, ii. 291..? ? ? ? ? But now hath Allah from my heart
blotted the love of thee, After for constancy I'd grown a name of wonderment..? ? ? ? ? Quoth I, "Thou overcurtainest the morning with the night;"
And she, "Not so; it is the moon that with the dark I shroud.".When the morning morrowed, he assembled the cadis and judges and assessors and
sending for the Magian and the two youths and their mother, questioned them of their case, whereupon the two young men began and said, 'We are
the sons of the king Such-an-one and enemies and wicked men got the mastery of out realm; so our father fled forth with us and wandered at a
venture, for fear of the enemies.' [And they recounted to him all that had betided them, from beginning to end.] Quoth he, 'Ye tell a marvellous
story; but what hath [Fate] done with your father?' 'We know not how fortune dealt with him after our loss,' answered they; and he was silent..? ? ?
? ? Quoth I (and mine a body is of passion all forslain, Ay, and a heart that's all athirst for love and longing pain.Officer's Story, The Twelfth, ii.
179..?STORY OF THE SHARPERS WITH THE MONEY-CHANGER AND THE ASS..Next morning, up came the Cadi, with his face like the
ox-eye, (104) and said, "In the name of God, where is my debtor and where is my money?" Then he wept and cried out and said to the prefect,
"Where is that ill-omened fellow, who aboundeth in thievery and villainy?" Therewith the prefect turned to me and said, "Why dost thou not
answer the Cadi?" And I replied, "O Amir, the two heads (105) are not equal, and I, I have no helper but God; but, if the right be on my side, it will
appear." At this the Cadi cried out and said, "Out on thee, O ill-omened fellow! How wilt thou make out that the right is on thy side?" "O our lord
the Cadi," answered I, "I deposited with thee a trust, to wit, a woman whom we found at thy door, and on her raiment and trinkets of price. Now
she is gone, even as yesterday is gone; and after this thou turnest upon us and makest claim upon me for six thousand dinars. By Allah, this is none
other than gross unright, and assuredly some losel of thy household hath transgressed against her!".When it was the Nine hundred and thirtieth
Night, Shehrzad said, "O king, there is present in my thought a story which treateth of women's craft and wherein is a warning to whoso will be
warned and an admonishment to whoso will be admonished and whoso hath discernment; but I fear lest the hearing of this lessen me with the king
and lower my rank in his esteem; yet I hope that this will not be, for that it is a rare story. Women are indeed corruptresses; their craft and their
cunning may not be set out nor their wiles known. Men enjoy their company and are not careful to uphold them [in the right way], neither do they
watch over them with all vigilance, but enjoy their company and take that which is agreeable and pay no heed to that which is other than this.
Indeed, they are like unto the crooked rib, which if thou go about to straighten, thou distortest it, and which if thou persist in seeking to redress,
thou breakest it; wherefore it behoveth the man of understanding to be silent concerning them.".? ? ? ? ? Sore, sore doth rigour me beset, its
onslaughts bring me near Unto the straitness of the grave, ere in the shroud I'm dight.
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